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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

 Trading Update

The Board of Ultra is reporting on trading before the company enters the close period in respect of its preliminary results for the year ending 31 December 2002.

As outlined at the Group’s interim results, announced on 5 August 2002, Ultra has continued to demonstrate excellent sales growth driven by its solid order book, its position on new programmes and by strong organic growth in Information & Sea Systems.  The Board therefore confirms that the Group is on course to meet market expectations for 2002.

Tactical Communication Systems (formerly Milcomm), the Canadian based supplier of UHF military radios and systems, which was acquired in September this year, is being successfully integrated and will make a small contribution to profit in 2002.

The Group has maintained its focus on cash generation and expects to report a strong cash performance for the year as a whole.

A number of new contracts were secured during the second half of 2002 including, 

· the main Surface Ship Torpedo Defence (SSTD) contract awarded by the MoD worth approximately £51m

· HiPPAG airborne compressor contracts worth £4.8m awarded by the US Navy

· a command & control system equipment contract with a value of £7.7m from Alenia Marconi Systems for the Korean KDX-II destroyer programme

· new export sonobuoy contracts with a combined value in excess of £11m
Ultra anticipates that its forward order book at the end of December 2002 will be in excess of £340m, up from £319m at the end of June 2002.  The Group’s future growth will reflect the increasing US defence budgets, contract wins achieved in 2002 and a continued high level of spending on Battlespace IT and armoured vehicle programmes.  The civil aircraft market, which represents less than 10% of Ultra’s sales, remains depressed and Ultra is not assuming any recovery in this market in 2003. 

Ultra will announce its 2002 preliminary results on Monday 24 February 2003.
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